STH visits Yuen Long

The Secretary for Transport and Housing, Mr Frank Chan Fan, visited Yuen
Long this afternoon (April 26) to keep abreast of the latest developments in
the district.

Accompanied by the District Officer (Yuen Long), Mr Enoch Yuen, Mr Chan
first met with the Chairman of the Yuen Long District Council (YLDC), Mr Shum
Ho-kit, and members of the YLDC to exchange views on local transport and
housing issues.

Mr Chan then visited the Yuen Long Town Hall Support Service Centre for
Ethnic Minorities to learn about the various support services and activities
offered to help the ethnic minorities integrate into the community.
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